平成26年度杉田SPIO研究助成金受領者の近況(フィリピンより) 北海道大学留学者 Milabelle B. Lingan

I had my fellowship training on laryngology in Sapporo and I was then working on my research on Spasmodic dysphonia at Hokkaido University. In my mind, I am already happy that I was able to do my research in Japan. But when Prof. Satoshi Fukuda informed me to prepare for the requirements for SPIO Scholarship, I was honored knowing that it was a privilege getting the trust of the professor to include me in such a prestigious selection.

When I was eventually chosen as one of the recipients of SPIO Scholarship my stay in Japan became even more meaningful. SPIO allowed me not only to complete my research but also expand my training experience by being able to go to Osaka to attend the laryngology clinic and thyroplasty surgery of Prof. Nobuhiko Isshiki and Dr. Masahiro Tanabe. I also made an academic visit to Yokohama University to meet and learn from Prof. Hajime Hirose and Prof. Nobuhiko Oridate.

Even before coming to Japan, I have always been curious and amazed of how Japan has come to be one of the most progressive countries in Asia. Then after meeting the people, especially the doctors who became part of my daily routine, Drs. Homma, Hatakeyama, Nishizawa, Mizoguchi and Ms. Yanagida. I have observed their discipline, commitment and dedication to work, making every effort and giving their very best in anything that they do, Their attitude of paying particular attention to the smallest details and not leaving things to chances explains in part why Japan remained to be a strong nation ---truly admirable. These positive attributes are worthy to be emulated.

I also have to mention that the progress that every Japanese enjoys is a byproduct of long and extensive research. This country gives much importance to the value of research and I feel very blessed to have received the SPIO Scholarship to pursue my own research. Please allow me to send you my heartfelt gratitude to SPIO for your generosity. This opportunity gave me an experience I will cherish for as long as I live.

I am now working in Manila slowly inching my way to the field of laryngology practice and hopefully soon, the academe. I am also actively working as ENT practitioner both in Manila and in a province 100 kilometers south of Manila to offer my services to where it is most needed.



平成 26 年度戸田 SPIO 奨学金受領者 (米国より) 神戸大学 藤田 岳

私は2014年4月より、アメリカ・マサチューセッツ州ボストンにあります Massachusetts Eye and Ear Infirmary (MEEI) にリサーチフェローとして研究留学しています。MEEI には聴覚研究を行う研究室が数多くあり、Schuknecht 教授の時代より側頭骨病理の研究室を筆頭に、日本人の先輩方も数多く留学して来られた歴史ある病院です。私はその数ある中のラボの一つ、准教授の Konstantina Stankovic 先生の研究室で働いています。 ボスは耳鼻咽喉科の臨床医でもあるので耳科学全般、とくに感音難聴の診断・治療について基礎から臨床研究まで幅広く手がけています。私自身は聴神経腫瘍による難聴メカニズム・新たな治療法の開発を中心テーマとして、その他にも耳科に関連した多くのプロジェクトに参加させていただいております。ボストンという土地柄、マサチューセッツ工科大学 (MIT)、ハーバード大学医学部各講座、ブリガム&ウイメンズ病院やマサチューセッツ総合病院 (MGH) といった名だたる施設と共同研究をして内部を伺い知ることができ、とても貴重な経験をさせていただいております。また MEEI には世界各国から多くの研究者が集

まっており、アメリカ人だけでなく様々な国のメンバーと一緒に仕事をしています。特に我々の研究室では、オーストリア、インド、韓国、トルコ、デンマーク、イタリアからの耳鼻咽喉科医(研修医からベテランまで)が、協力して実験し、苦楽を共にして、耳鼻咽喉科医同士の国際的な交流を深めています。日本からの耳鼻咽喉科医も今は同じ建物に私を含めて5名おり、お互いに助け合いながら研究を進めています。暮らしでは家族とともにアメリカ北東部、ニューイングランド地方の美しい四季を楽しみながら、日本では味わえない経験をさせてもらっています。この度はこのような機会を与えていただきましたSPIO 奨学金、丹生健一教授をはじめ神戸大学耳鼻咽喉科学教室の皆様、そして時には苦しい留学生活を支えてくれている家族にこの場を借りて感謝申し上げます。

